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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services  
601 E. 12th St., Room 355 
Kansas City, Missouri 64106  

Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group 

March 24, 2023 
 
 
Steven Schuh 
Medicaid Director 
Maryland Department of Health 
201 W. Preston Street, 5th Floor 
Baltimore, MD 21201 
 
Re:  Maryland State Plan Amendment (SPA) 23-0001 
 
Dear Director Schuh: 
 
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) reviewed your Medicaid State Plan 
Amendment (SPA) submitted under transmittal number (TN) MD-23-0001. 
 
This amendment proposes using American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) reinvestment funds to 
establish peer recovery support services in SUD settings in alignment with behavioral health 
priorities and stakeholder response. The SPA also removes the waiver requirement for 
prescribing buprenorphine for opioid use disorder based on the federal Drug Enforcement 
Agency (DEA) announcement.  
 
We conducted our review of your submittal according to statutory requirements in Title XIX of 
the Social Security Act and implementing regulations found at 42 CFR 447.201.  
 
This letter is to inform you that Maryland Medicaid SPA 23-0001 was approved on March 24, 
2023, with an effective date January 1, 2023. 
  
If you have any questions, please contact Kerston Crawford-Thorns at 214-767-6484 or via 
email at kerston.crawford-thorns@cms.hhs.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Bill Brooks, Director 
Division of Managed Care Operations  
Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group 

      Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
 
 

      

      










